
NASSAU COMMUNITY COLLEGE 

Garden City, New York 11530 

Academic, Student Affairs & Enrollment Committee Meeting Minutes 

May 9, 2023 

 

The meeting of the Academic, Student Affairs & Enrollment Committee of the Board of Trustees was held 

on the eleventh floor of the Administrative Tower. The meeting was called to order by Trustee Tuman at        

5:45 p.m. 

Committee Members Present:  Donna Tuman, Chair 

 Lynne D’Agostino 

 Kathy Weiss  

 Aniruddh Patel 

Committee Members Absent:  Jorge Gardyn (ex-officio) 

Also in Attendance:  Wanda Jackson, Ronald Rosenberg 

 Acting President Conzatti, Asst. VP Follick, Registrar Barkan 

 

1. Approval of Minutes 

Trustee Tuman requested a motion to approve the minutes of February 9, 2023.  Trustee Weiss moved the 

motion; seconded by Trustee D’Agostino.  Motion carried 4-0.     

2. Enrollment Updates 

Registrar Barkan presented the Summer 2023 report comparing May 7, 2023 to May 8, 2022, which reveals 

a decrease of 1.2% in credits and 2.29% in head count.  At this time last year, summer enrollment was down 

21%.  Fall registration shows an increase of 12.46% in credits and 11.37% in head count.  Last year at this 

time, Fall enrollment was down 11.66%.  The Registrar’s office continues its outreach to attract students with 

mailings and text reminders to continuing students and new non-degree and visiting students. 

Asst. VP Follick presented the Fall new student enrollment trends, comparing May 5, 2023 to May 8, 2022, 

showing an increase in first-year and transfer applications but decrease in admitted students. There is an 

increase in applications across the SUNY sector, which is contributed to the student vaccine mandate being 

dropped.  Roughly 957 students have been tested through May 5, 2023, with on-campus placement testing 

being the preferred modality.  Ongoing discussions with Chair Kaplan, Acting VP Alvarez, Acting Dean 

Deal, and Asst. VP Follick regarding potential waivers for prospective students to be waived from the math 

placement test.  

Applications are up for concurrent enrollment, through which high school students take their senior year at 

NCC. Meetings with Superintendents/high school administration continue as word is spreading about 

Concurrent Enrollment opportunity throughout Nassau County.  Dual enrollment conversations continue with 

the World Languages and Math departments.  

Trustee Tuman asked if there were any other items for the Committee to consider.  There being none, the 

meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

________________________ 

Anne E. Brandi 

Secretary to the President and 

  the Board of Trustees 

Anne E. Brandi  


